

Fundraising Committee Needed

Our Scout Hall is in need of repairs and improvements to make it a pleasant environment for our scout youth members to use and enjoy all year round.

The inside of the main hall and the meeting room have already being painted by parent volunteers, and improvements have been made to the toilets and the shower room. However, the roof and gutters leak; and the hall is in desperate need of insulation, double glazing and heating.

Our scouting leaders and assistants are unable to carry out these fundraising tasks in addition to the planning and organising of the weekly meetings and scouting activities; and we are trying not to have to increase the weekly costs for our youth members to be part of the 1st Newtown Scout Group to slowly accrue the monies needed for these improvement works.

With this in mind, we need parents and other volunteers to come forward and work together to form and operate a fundraising committee that will operate under the guidance of our executive committee.

We are looking for volunteers that have the enthusiasm to set up and run events such as bag packing at local supermarkets, sponsored activities, and bingo nights etc.; and we are also looking for volunteers who are able to identify and apply for grant monies and sponsorship funding from local/national organisations and businesses.

Please talk to your child's scout leader about helping us to achieve our goal, or email Bill Jones, our Group Scout Leader at gsl@newtownscouts.org.uk









